
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a Public Hearing will be held by the Village of Chestnut Ridge 

before the Village Board of Trustees on the 18th day of May, 2023, at or after 8:00 pm to consider 

proposed Local Law “B” of 2023 to allow road opening permits from November 15 until April 1 

when the weather and specific conditions permit it to be performed reasonably in the discretion of 

the Village Engineer or Engineering Consultant.  

The proposed Local Law is on file in the Village Clerk’s Office, 277 Old Nyack Turnpike, 

Chestnut Ridge, NY 10977 and may be examined by any interested party from 9:00 am to 4:00 

pm, Monday through Friday and available on the Village’s website at 

https://chestnutridgevillage.org/ 
 

Any and all persons interested shall have an opportunity to be heard at the Public Hearing 

at the time and place aforesaid. Persons may appear in person or by agent.  

 

Dated: Chestnut Ridge, NY 

May 1, 2023 

 

BY ORDER OF THE VILLAGE BOARD 

OF THE VILLAGE OF CHESTNUT RIDGE 

 

 

Florence A. Mandel 

Village Clerk 

 
 


